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Amendments to Rule 027 
 
On April 17, 2024, the Alberta Utilities Commission (AUC) approved amendments to 
Rule 027: Specified Penalties for Contravention of Reliability Standards, with an effective 
date of April 17, 2024. Since the previous amendment to Rule 027, reliability standards COM-
001-AB-3 and COM-002-AB-4 came into effect and the previous versions of those two 
reliability standards were retired. Certain requirements of each reliability standard were assigned 
a penalty Category 2 and others assigned a penalty Category 3. 
 
The AUC has determined that the change to Rule 027 was administrative in nature and did not 
necessitate a consultative process. 
 
All materials related to Rule 027, including a blackline version of the changes, can be found on 
the Consultations page of the AUC’s website. 
 
Market participants and interested parties who wish to comment on the changes to Rule 027, may 
do so by 4 p.m. on May 1, 2024, by contacting Fino Tiberi at fino.tiberi@auc.ab.ca or 
403-592-4410. 
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